
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Beav’s Restaurant & Tavern, Plum City, WI 

August 17
th

, 2020 

 

Members Present: Gaylen Langer, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Paul & Leah 

Frandsen, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Sheldon Huppert, Jack & Mary O’Neil, Scott & Joanne 

Gulbranson, John & Jean Marko, Joanne Ottman, Mark & Sheri Christopherson, Darren Place, 

Ryan Warner, John & Kathleen Blodgett, Mark Kinneman, Ron Gutting, Kevin & Diane 

Johnson, Randy Bayer, Dave Deiss, Greg Marks, Guest    

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Acting Secretary Sharolyn Johnson. Motion to approve the 

Secretary’s Report by Tina Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sheldon Huppert, second by Mark Kinneman. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

ATV Ride and Raffle: Jack O’Neil reported was a good success, had over 50 machines. 

Everyone had fun. People want another one like this one in October for a Color Run. Raised 

$1,000 on meat raffle and 50/50. 

 

Oak Grove Update: President Johnson & Sheldon Huppert went to the Oak Grove Town meeting 

in July. They talked them out of taking the roads away. Sheldon Huppert called on club members 

who live on these roads and they caught the people who were not following the law and rules and 

they had a talk with parents. Mark Kinneman asked Jeremy Brookshaw to talk to who is doing 

all the complaining on these roads. Sheldon Huppert is going to the Town of Oak Grove meeting 

tonight to see if things have gotten better or if there are more complaints. 

 

Bay City Update: Nothing reported by Jack O’Neil. 

 

Highway Department signed Cty Z, ZZ, X, EE and O on August 10
th

 and 11
th

. Signing is 

completed. 

 

Town of Maiden Rock: Evan Mercer called President Johnson and there will be a public hearing 

in September. 

 

New Business: 

 

Village of Maiden Rock: Questions asked if town opens up do you want to go to the village? No 

comments made. 

 

Town of River Falls: wants to open all roads. Motion was made to sign all River Falls Township 

by Ron Gutting, second by Ryan Warner. Discussion took place to sign around the outside of the 

town. Also petition going around city of River Falls to open roads. President Johnson is going to 

Town of River Falls Meeting tonight. 

 

Fundraising Committee: No action taken. 



Member Comments: 

 

Vice-President Darren Place updates: cannot ride double on a single ATV. Warning given now, 

in January 1, 2021 will get a fine of $200. Darren also will send this and more information to 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen to email to all club members. 

 

Sheldon Huppert is still working on trying to cross Highway 63 at the bottom of the Hager Hill. 

 

The next meeting will be held at the Sandbar in Elmwood on September 21, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. 

Motion by Tina Huppert, seconded by Mark Blodgett, to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 p.m. 

Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sharolyn Johnson 

Acting Secretary 

 


